
The Buben  

Bon Voyage Ball 
 

Saturday, June 6th 2015 in the Kolping Pavilion 
 

6PM Cocktails & Hors D’oeuvres ~ 7PM Dinner & Desert  
Followed by Dancing to the sounds of the 

“Famous” Sound Body Jazz Orchestra 
(Roger Bacon Alumni's 18-Piece Big Band) 

 

Travel Related Door Prizes ~ Including Trip Vouchers 
We’ll even provide your Suitcase to Four Lucky Winners! 

 
Where will you choose to travel ~ Europe, the Caribbean, South 

America, a Cruise?  As the Grand Prize winner  
your destination is up to you to choose! 

 

$100 per person ~ Reservations required ~ Deadline May 20, 2015 
Mail Check made out to Father David Hiller Fund to: 

C Michael Brakers c/o P.O. Box 53336, Cincinnati, Ohio 45253 
 

Benefitting the Father David Hiller Fund 
**Prize values determined by number of reservations** 

Limited to 200 People 
 

 



��������	
���

��������

����������	
	��
��
	����������

��������	��
���
�

���������	
���
���
����

�����	������������	�
���
����������������������
�������

�

��������	
��
���


���������������

	��	���������������
�

�

����������	

	�������	�����	���������	���
������	��
����������

��������	
�����
�	���	������	��	���	

��� �����������������
�����	�
��
	������!�������
��
"��

������
�#$	��������������"����

�
���%�������� ��
����������&'����	��#$	�������(�)����#!#*���
��

���������	
���
��
��������������

��������
�	������
���
�	�

���
�	�����������

�



S t 
Cure Your Winter Blues Ð January 17th 

 

The Kolping Society of Cincinnati invites you, your family, and friends to cure your winter blues by 
celebrating the halfway point to Sch�tzenfest 2015 (CincinnatiÕs Original German Fest) with  

our second annual Stube Nacht!   
Your prescribed remedy will be waiting for you in our expanded Wein & Bier Stube! 

!

Blues Cure #1 Ð Jay Fox and the Bavarian Showtime Band! 
 

Enjoy JayÕs wide-ranging talents and musical styles: Polka, Viennese Waltz, Big Band, Country, Rock, Oldies, Bluegrass,  
Latin, Ballads, and even Semi-Classical.  The ÒSHOWTIMEÓ band delivers! 

You wonÕt want to miss their authentic Kuhglocken (Tyrolian Cow-Bell Ringing) and Yodeling, as well as  
their numerous audience participation Specialties! 

ÒSHOWTIMEÓ has the unique ability to entertain a diverse audience of all ages and interests, so  
warm up your yodel and wear your dancing shoes! 

!

Blues Cure #2 Ð Eat and Drink Stube Style!  
 

Buffet Dining (optional) is planned, with details and pricing to come.  Free snacks at tables. 
Bourbon Bar ! Wine Table ! Cocktail Bar ! Beer [$3 bottles / $10 buckets (4 bottles)] 

!

Blues Cure #3 Ð Try Your Luck at the Stube Race Track! 
 

When you arenÕt yodeling and dancing with Jay, pick your favorite ponies and wager for prizes at our ÒNight at the RacesÓ! 

Blues Cure #4 Ð You WonÕt Have to Miss The Game! 
 

Our Klubhaus TV will be available for those who want to keep up with the action. 

!

Blues Cure #5 Ð Keep the Kids Busy! 
 

Our ChildrenÕs area will have games, movies, coloring contest with prizes, and activities available!  
12 years & under Free Admission, Free Hot Dogs, and Free Soda. 

!

Stube Nacht Particulars: 
Where Ð Kolping Center (10235 Mill Road " 45231) / When Ð evening with more details to come 
Admission Ð $5 per Person / $10 per Family (parents and school-age children) ! Open to Public 
Party Attire is requested 
RSVP to schutzenfestcincy@gmail.com ÐorÐ call Barb Hessler (513-742-8842)  

!

Bring your old friends, make some new friends,  
and have a Great Time!!
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Reservations are a Must:  
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Reservation Deadline, April  10, 2013 
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ANNUAL KOLPING AWARDS 

BANQUET
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Important Phone Numbers 
President – Walter Amrein, 513-367-1511 

V. President – Richard Ellensohn, 513-742-5895 

Membership – Nancy Ellensohn, 513-742-5895 

Sick Comm – Christa Olding, 513-385-1476 

 

Sub Group Presidents: 

Brewing Klub – Mike Seibel, 513-256-8213 

Sängerchor – Jim Slouffman, 513-871-8447 

Schützen Club – Aaron Callahan, 513-406-3188 

Seniors – Christa Olding, 513-385-1476 

Sports Club – Walter Dewar, 513-312-8551 

Young Families – Paul Ahrnsen, 513-542-8554  

House & Grounds – Werner Wilke, 513-521-5019 

Kolping Center 

Clubhouse Rentals – 513-851-7951 then press 1 

Business Office – 513-851-7951 then press 1 

Clubhouse – 513-851-7951 then press 5 

Hall, 513-851-1951 then press 4 

NOTICE 

Upon the death of a MEMBER, please call the President 

of the Kolping Society or one of the Bereavement 

Committee members.  In order that the membership 

can be aware that a MEMBER has died, the family of 

the decedent should be willing to place in the Death 

Notice that the decedent is a               Member of the 

Kolping and at what time Kolping members should 

assemble for prayers. (This should be mutually agreed 

upon by the family and the Kolping representatives).  

The Board of Trustees agreed that this notice should 

present members of the Bereavement Committee are:  

Christa Olding, Marilee Uhlhorn, Lois Kemper or Berni 

Brun 

KOLPING GOLF LEAGUE 

The 2015 Golf League will resume on Thursday, April 

16th at Beech Creek Golf Course on Hudepohl Lane.  We 

will play each Thursday-tee times approx.. 9:30 a.m. – 

until cold weather returns.   Cost is $12.50 per golfer for 

9 holes and cart rental.   Cost is also $12.50 if walking.  

We will use a scramble format as last year and teams 

will be decided by random draw each day.   Men and 

women are invited to participate, new golfers are 

welcome.  Questions, call Tom Musbach, 513-793-1148 

Kolping 2015 Lenten Project 

   At the March 2015, General Membership 

meeting, the membership voted to donate to the 

Little Sisters of the Poor. This will be the 2015 

Lenten Project. 

     Please mail your donations to: Kolping at 10235 

Mill Road Cincinnati, Ohio 45231 

     Mark the envelope: Lenten Project 

Make the check out to: Cincinnati Kolping Society 

    Please help the Little Sisters 

 

Kolping Seniors 

May 12, 2015 11:30 a.m. 

This month we will be having a Pot Luck Luncheon.   

Meat will be provided.  Please bring your favorite 

dish.   Listed below are suggestions for everyone 

A – G  Desserts 

            H to P  Salads 

           Q to Z  Vegetables 

We will have the Baby Shower for the OLD ST. MARY’S 

PREGNANCY CENTER at our May meeting.   Any article 

for babies are most welcome, diapers, cloths, lotion, 

etc.  Come and meet your friends and enjoy a good 

lunch and Gemuetlichkeit 

********************************************* 
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News around Kolping 
 

It looks like winter’s hold has been broken and we 
move onward towards spring. It seems like we have 
been waiting for a long time for this gradual warm-
up. Winter has done a number on our facilities and 
the race to get things in order for the coming warm 
weather season has begun. 
Two furnaces were replaced recently, those being, 
the one in the clubhouse and one in hall #2. This 
was contracted out because we do not have the 
equipment required for high work (the furnaces are 
mounted above the ceilings) nor do we have the 
qualified manpower to take on these types of repair.  
Thank you to Jim Schnieder for coordinating this 
job.  
In December of last year two 20’ containers were 
delivered to us that we need for storage. They are 
parked behind the garage. The spot is being 
prepared where they are to be placed permanently. 
The intent is to store stuff that only gets used once 
or twice year in them. Jim Stukenborg, Phil 
Neumann and yours truly are coordinating this 
project. 
Many dead trees were felled over the winter in the 
picnic area. Most of the wood was removed as we 
had requested but there are number of smaller logs 
there that were left because some members 
indicated that they would be interested in them for 
firewood. We would like these to be removed as 
soon as possible because we have to get the area 
ready for the summer activities. So, if you need 
firewood come and get it before we dispose of it.  
Jim Schnieders is trying to find out what type of 
trees would make good long term replacements in 
the picnic area. If you are knowledgeable in this 
field please contact Jim. We need to plant some 
trees as soon as possible to replace the ones that 
were taken down since it will take some time for 
new trees to mature and provide shade. 
A bunch of tree stumps need to be ground out to 
eliminate trip hazards in the picnic area. While 
we’re at it, a large number of stumps along Mill Rd. 
also need to be removed. The picnic area needs 
cleaning, a good job for high school age youngsters 

and boy scouts who are in need of service hours. 
Only skill required – be able to see and remove 
twigs laying on the ground. 
It is our understanding that the parking lot will 
receive attention soon.  
The carpenters are getting ready to install paneling 
in the foyer to the rest rooms. The paneling was 
delivered so the installation can begin once enough 
hands are available. Ferd Kappen and Manfred 
Ellers are covered up with requested projects and 
someone has to stand in line before Ferd & Manfred 
can get to all of them. Along with Ferd and 
Manfred, Gus Schroeder, resident painter, has many 
feet of baseboard to stain before it can be installed.  

            The festival area received a lot of attention before 
winter set in will require additional attention. Right 
now we are all looking for the grass to pop up to 
solidify the area.  

            Much needs to be done and the number of hands to 
do this is unfortunately decreasing. We are calling 
on everyone that can to come and join us on 
Tuesdays. A good meal, camaraderie, the feeling of 
belonging and charitable involvement are the 
rewards. If your schedule does not permit you to 
join us on Tuesdays we can arrange for an evening a 
week when some of this work can done. Let us 
know your preference.      

            Ted Tegenkamp (513)941-6439 

 

SICK & SHUT IN LIST 

Gerd & Agnes Oevermeyer Gunther Uhlhorn 

Sis & Gene Meister  Ted Segbers 

Marlene & Charlie Lintz Evlyn Busam 

Lois Kemper   Liz Kramer 

Lorraine Hoerstmann  Bob Stehlin 

 

Don’t forget to stop and visit, send a card or give 

them a phone call.   News from friends are always 

appreciated.    Be sure to remember all our sick and 

shut in members in your prayers.  
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Kolping History 
 

There was not a lot of progress on the book in the last 

month because of planning for the 90th Anniversary 

Celebration.   As of April 2nd, there were 418 pages 

finished with about 330 to go.  In spite of this 

slowdown, our target date for submission to the 

publisher remains sometime in September.  Then it will 

be about two months until the books are available for 

distribution.   

 

Book ordering will be a two-step process.  If all goes as 

planned, you will receive pre-ordering information in 

the June Bulletin.   The pre-ordering part of the process 

will enable us to know how many copies need to be 

printed.  Once that number is known, a price per copy 

can be determined. No payment will be needed during 

this part of the process nor is anyone bound by their 

pre-order decision.  The more copies that are ordered, 

the lower the price.  

 

Then comes the second part of the process.  Most 

people will have received their June Bulletin by June 

15th.  The pre-ordering period will last until July 15th.  

Shortly after July 15th, you will receive an order form by 

regular mail.  It is at that time that payment will be 

required to be sent for the number of copies desired.  

The ordering period will last until September 1st.  (All 

dates subject to change.) 

 

Mike and Nancy Pelzel 

513-385-3120 

pelzelfest@aol.com 

********************************************* 

Death 

Scott Lowry passed away on Mar. 12, our sympathy 

to his wife, Barb and daughters, Samantha and 

Jacque 

Our Sympathy to the Shively Family, Jan and her 

children Mike, Tim, Kris, and Ann on the death of 

Ray.   

May their souls and the souls of all the faithful 

departed rest in peace.  

Maifest at the German Heritage Museum 

After a “Winter Sleep” of many months the 

German Heritage Museum in West Fork Park will 

be open on Sunday, May 17
th

 from 1 to 5 p.m for a 

Maifest Singers from the Fairview Clifton German 

Languge School are going to sing German Songs.  

The Verein der Donauschwaben “Kleine 

Kindergruppe” will be performing Folks Dances.   

Several woodcarvers show their skills on second 

floor.   Come out for a nice afternoon.  There is no 

admission charge but donations are welcome.   The 

address is:   4764 West Fork Rd., Cin., Ohio   45247 

For questions call: 

 Manfred Schnetzer, 5130923-3743 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

Sports Club 
 

We are getting ready for the start of the season.  

Most of the teams have played games in 

tournaments. Our first home games will be on April 

8
th

. 

Work on the Seth Steven tournaments are moving 

on.   Teams are registered for tournaments and 

working with Children’s Hospital. 

TRYOUTS will be starting after the Seth Steven 

tournament.  We are working hard to have a good 

tryout 

**************************************** 

 

Belated Happy Easter 


